
Telephonic Court Appearances 

ALBANY DIVISION 
 

Unless a personal appearance is excused in advance or the court 
sets a telephonic hearing, telephonic appearances are not allowed. 

 

The court will not excuse an appearance unless there is a showing 
of exceptional circumstances.   

 

Questions regarding telephonic appearances may be directed to: 

 

Theresa A. O’Connell, Courtroom Deputy 

518-257-1606 

Theresa_O’Connell@nynb.uscourts.gov 

 

Or 

Main Chambers Line 

518-257-1668 

 

 


